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About Living Streets

Living Streets Aotearoa is New Zealand’s national walking and pedestrian organisation, providing a positive voice for people on foot and working to promote walking friendly planning and development around the country. Our vision is “More people choosing to walk more often and enjoying public places”.

The objectives of Living Streets Aotearoa are:

· to promote walking as a healthy, environmentally-friendly and universal means of transport and recreation

· to promote the social and economic benefits of pedestrian-friendly communities

· to work for improved access and conditions for walkers, pedestrians and runners e.g. walking surfaces, traffic flows, speed and safety

· to advocate for greater representation of pedestrian concerns in national, regional and urban land use and transport planning.

Living Streets Wellington is the local group based in the Wellington region which is working to make city and suburban centres in the region more walking-friendly.

Submission

Living Streets Aotearoa has the following comments on this amendment:
Issue 3 ‘shared zones’ – we support the inclusion of a speed limit in the signage for shared zones. These are a new concept in New Zealand and more guidance is required for drivers.
11.4 ‘shared paths’ – this is an unfortunate use of a similar term for a quite different concept.

Shared paths are not well defined and while signage is useful some minimum standards are required if these paths are to be practical for pedestrians. Councils are currently converting existing footpaths into ‘shared paths’ with the addition of ‘shared path’ signs and no other work. 
The NZTA Design of the Pedestrian Network guide states the minimum footpath dimension should be 1.65metres wide for pedestrian paths; the Land Transport rules should include a standard path-width twice this before sharing with cycles is allowed.
Similarly 11.4(4) suggests that parking of cycles and other wheeled vehicles can be accommodated on footpaths without any guidance on the amount of ‘through path’ that must remain clear for pedestrians. The minimum footpath width standard should be maintained before parking or any other use is considered and should be written into the rules.
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This sign suggests that vehicles are allowed to park on the footpath and should be deleted. Land Transport (Road User) Rule 2004 (SR 2004/427) section 6.14 does not allow this and we completely support this rule.
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